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Resolution Approving a Contract With Davis-Martin-Powell (DMP) & Associates, Inc. for Professional
Services Contract for the Lees Chapel Road Feeder Main Project

Department: Water Resources
Council District: 2

Public Hearing: N/A
Advertising Date/By: N/A

Contact 1 and Phone: Steven D. Drew, 336-373-7893
Contact 2 and Phone: Virginia Spillman, 336-373-3260

PURPOSE:
The City of Greensboro Water Resources Department is requesting to enter into a professional services contract
with DMP & Associates, Inc. to provide surveying, design and construction administration services for the Lees
Chapel Road Feeder Main project.

BACKGROUND:
The purpose of the Lees Chapel Feeder Main is to provide redundancy and improve the capacity of the City’s
water transmission system to supply water from the Townsend Water Treatment Plant (WTP) to the water
distribution system. The existing 36” water main running parallel to Summit Avenue is the only water line that
feeds water from Townsend WTP to the distribution system making the proposed Lees Chapel Feeder main
essential for the City’s distribution system. Having another feed to Townsend WTP will also be valuable in the
future because with the proposed Greensboro Outer Loop NCDOT Project U-2525C between Lawndale Drive
and US Highway 29, the existing 36” water main in Summit Avenue will have to be relocated.

The project consists on the installation of approximately 14,500 feet of 36-inch water main along Lees Chapel
Rd. beginning at the intersection with Brightwood School Rd and extending northeast to Rudd Station
Road/Southshore Road. The proposed 36” water main will cross the railroad tracks at Rudd Station Road, cross
Southshore Road and continue northeast along Townsend Road. Work under this contract consists of
surveying, engineering design, permitting, bid preparation and construction administration services for the
construction of the water main feed.

The professional services of DMP & Associates, Inc., with Critek Engineering Group, PC., JC Waller &
Associates, P.C. and Cartographic Aerial Mapping, Inc.  Minority Business Enterprises within the ten county
MSA, will be utilized to provide surveying, design, and construction administration services for the installation
of the feeder main. The anticipated MBE utilization for this design services contract is 13.4% of the total
contract amount. DMP & Associates, Inc. was selected from the Water Resources on-call for professional
services to provide a proposal and they were the only ones solicited therefore no other bids were received.
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BUDGET IMPACT:
Funding for this project is budgeted in Water Resources Capital Fund Account 503-7026-01.5410 in the amount
of $510,000. A budget adjustment is necessary to use this account.

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:
The Water Resources Department recommends City Council approve the professional services contract with
DMP & Associates, Inc. in the amount of $510,000 and the associated budget adjustment.
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